The San Antonio Bible Based Sciences Association met on December 14 and was treated to a presentation by John Pendleton who we will be hosting at 7 pm on January 14 at Castle Hills First Baptist Church. We also conducted business including changing the membership fee structure for SABBSA. 

The first order of business was to finalize plans for John Pendleton’s presentation on January 14. He will be doing two presentations. One is on “Dinosaurs and the Bible” and the second on “Ape Men”. Unlike our last presentation with Dr. Gulliuzza we focused on including children of all ages. To this end, there will be free child care provided at Castle Hills for young children under school age. The presentations themselves are on a level which adults as well as older elementary age children will be able to understand and appreciate. In light of this we decided to focus our publicity in two areas, the FEAST newsletter (the local home school association) and by contacting multiple K – 12 church schools in the area.  
The second item of business was to consider whether to increase the membership dues for SABBSA from the current $10 for individuals and $15 for families to enhance our fund raising ability (these dues had not been changed since our inception). After much discussion about our finances and concern that we not raise them so high that the dues become prohibitive to some individuals. The board voted to raise the annual dues to $30 for individuals and $45 for families. It was also noted that as specified in our constitution, we will have elections of SABBSA board and officers at our next regular meeting on January 11. In fact we will have three SABBSA meetings in January. We will have the regular meeting with elections and preparations for the John Pendleton presentation on the 11th. We will then have John Pendleton’s presentation at Castle Hills FBC on the Friday the 14th  followed by a third meeting and fourth presentation by John Pendleton on the evening of Monday, January 17 at 7pm at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. Mr. Pendleton’s topic that evening will be “Radiometric Dating.”
The final event of our last meeting was a preview presentation by John Pendleton as requested by Dr. Daniel Harris. The topic was a very controversial one. John’s topic was “UFO’s and the Bible.” I will have to admit that I was very skeptical of this topic when I saw it on Mr. Pendleton’s list of presentation topics. It is a topic which in this country if touched upon with any amount of belief and sincerity almost guarantees the presenter will be labeled as being “off the wall.” However, it is a topic which Mr. Pendleton gets asked about on a regular basis in his talks in Central and South America, Due to this interest by his audience, and with a hope of being able to respond to them with some type of logical answer he researched the topic (which most of us in this country would not do out of cultural bias). Mr. Pendleton started the presentation by making a logical analysis of the recurrent reports of UFO’s and listing 8 different possible explanations for these events. These explanations ranged from their being Russian or American experimental aircraft, to natural phenomena, to alien spacecraft. All of these options he logically eliminated using the details of the sightings to refute each explanation. For example, he rendered the possibility of these sightings being of alien spacecraft due primarily to two facts. The first is that the vastness of space means that any visitors to this planet would have to have the ability to travel faster than the speed of light, which we currently see as an impossibility of science. Second the non-ballistic motion (making ninety degree turns at 500 mph) exhibited by UFO’s not only defy the laws of physics, but also the laws of reason. 
What is left after all of these other explanations have been rendered moot is that these visions are those of demons or other members of the spirit world. Indeed, this explanation gets rid of the problems of science posed by all the other scenerios, but it then poses the problems of belief in an unseen spirit world and if there is biblical support for such beliefs. He cited several scriptures which make mention of demons and their activities which are to heighten in the last days and how these sightings could well fit into these prophecies. He concluded by reminding us that the bible tells us that Satan is the “prince of the air.” This is a scripture whose full meaning had always eluded me, but which John’s presentation gave me considerable food for thought. I don’t know that his presentation convinced me that UFO’s are demonic forces, but what it did do was open up my consciousness to the possibility of their being demons, which I was closed to in the past. In fact we creationists rail against evolutionists because they will accept only naturalistic explanations for creation and yet we turn around with UFO’s and dismiss them out of hand as not being credible because they do not have naturalistic explanations. His presentation has made me question this bias and whether it is rooted in logic or in my cultural up bringing.
Please join us for each of our three meetings in January.

